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Welcome to our November Working 
Groups Newsletter! 
Here is an update from our pupil working 
groups. 
 
Junior Road Safety Officer (JRSO) 
Group 

 
The JRSO group were delighted to 
receive some reflectors and other road 
safety items after writing to the 
Transport department. They have 
shared the items with the whole school!  
 
Gardening Group 
Tipperty School Gardening Group have 
been fortunate to be allocated some 
trees by the Woodland Trust. Pictured 
are some of the P5-7 Pupils who were 
involved in planting the trees. The 
varieties of trees planted were Hazel, 
Crab Apple and Rowan.  

 

 

Health Group  
The Health Group members have been 
trialling a Toast Workshop in term 2. The 
pupils have trailed using an Excel 
spreadsheet to process their orders. 
Initial feedback is that the pupils have 
enjoyed the toast. The last Toast 
Tuckshop day this term will be on 
Tuesday 6th December.  The pupils will 
review how the trial has gone and then 
make plans as to how to continue the 
trial in term 3. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Eco Group: Global Schools Action 
The Eco Group (Ythan House) marked 
Global Schools Action Day by 



 
 

organising some house activites for all 
pupils in November. 

 
 

The Eco group have also been planning 
a campaign to save water and have 
made posters to publicise this. 
 
Pupil Learning Council 
 
The National Discussion 

 

 
 

The Scottish Government has been 
asking learners in Scotland to have 
their voice heard and to help develop a 
vision for the future of education in 
Scotland. What kind of education, 
skills, knowledge and support will 
young people need 20 years from 
now? 

In Pupil Learning Council this term the 
children in all Houses have been 
thinking about this National Discussion.  
 
Where do learners learn best? With 
whom? What should children in 
Scotland learn? How do children learn 
best? 
The children’s ideas will now be collated 
and shared anonymously with the 
Scottish Government. 
 

Rotakids 

The Rotakids have been learning about 
food banks and how they can support 
families in need. They have made some 
posters to inform people about the need 
to support food banks. The Rotakids are 
hopeful that they will be able to collect 
some non-perishable food items at our 
upcoming Christmas Raffle in order to 
donate these items to the Ellon Parish 
Church Community larder during our 
visit to Ellon Parish Church in 
December. 
 

 
 
 
Please get in touch if you have queries 
about the content of this newsletter! 
 
Miss C Buchan, Head Teacher 


